
From: Michael, Michael (Cllr)
To:
Subject: Fwd: Your email
Date: 04 November 2020 11:46:43

Please find an email from McEvoy admitting that his comments regards the
Fairwater Social Club Sec were wrong.
Regards 
Michael 
Councillor Michael Michael
Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons
Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment

From:
Sent: Tuesday, November 3, 2020 6:10:45 PM
To: Michael, Michael (Cllr) <Michael.Michael@cardiff.gov.uk>
Subject: Fwd: Your email

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take
care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd,
cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni. 

Begin forwarded message:

From: 
Date: 27 July 2019 at 18:44:27 BST
To: 
Subject: Fw:  Your email

﻿
Hi

FYI

Regards

----- Forwarded message -----
From: 
To: McEvoy, Neil (Aelod Cynulliad | Assembly Member) <Neil.McEvoy@assembly.wales>
Sent: Saturday, 27 July 2019, 18:43:17 GMT+1
Subject: Re: Your email

Dear Mr McEvoy

I refer to your email of 17 July 2019 the content of which is noted especially your non-apology
apology.

The point of an apology, if indeed you are going to make it, is to make it to the person that you have
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offended directly and also in front of all the people your have advised of your misrepresentation. As
only less than 20 people who you circulated regarding the public meeting attended then only those
persons would have been aware of your statement at the meeting. The remaining 'members' who did
not attend are still blissfully aware of your inaccurate comments.

As  you will be aware we have had a couple of altercations in the past, at Fairwtaer Green and up at
Culverhouse Cross.

The inaccuracy in your letter was the following statement:

'The mess left by the former secretary was noting short of shocking'

The above statement is what I consider to be libelous and I put upon you to supply evidence to
support your statement.

The problem that you have is that you have listened too much to the cabal that exists within the
Committee (if you can call them that, now that it is not trading) and some of the members.

I severed my connection with the Club effectively from September 2017 although I did not resign until
August 2018 but I had nothing to do with the management of the Club since the first mentioned date
in this sentence. I am not sure whether you are familiar with club law but the Secretary is not a
member  of the Club nor of the Committee and does not have a vote in any decisions made by the
members in General Meetings or in Committee meetings. The Secretary acts on the decisions made
by the Committee. It is the responsibility of the Committee to provide sufficient funds for the invoices
for goods and services to be paid

Have you asked  or  for the accounting records from September 2017 to the
date that the club closed? I don't beleive that they will be able to provide you with any.

Please forward me the names and addresses of all the Club members that you wrote to regarding the
public meeting. I note that you will be writing to them in the near future to correct any inaccurancy that
was in the letter. I shall be grateful if you would forward me a draft copy of that proposed letter before
it is despatched.

I am also still considering the action that I indicated in my previous email.

Yours sincerely

On Wednesday, 17 July 2019, 12:43:58 GMT+1, McEvoy, Neil (Aelod Cynulliad | Assembly Member)
<Neil.McEvoy@assembly.wales> wrote:

Dear 

I'm sorry if you feel I have misrepresented you. I intend to write to all members in the
near future and am happy to correct any inaccuracy you say was in the letter. 

The issue is that everybody states that you refused to return the books. It is alleged that
withholding the books has made it impossible to deal with the finances adequately. Will
you return the books please?

It is also alleged that you withheld information about you not paying bills for a
considerable period. Is this the case? 



My interest is in saving a community asset. I have no desire to get involved in a Club
row. As a result, I did apologise at the public meeting for any offence caused. I assume
this has been fed back to you. 

I would grateful for a reply, so I can set straight any matter which may or may not need
to be set straight. 

Yours sincerely,

Neil 

Get Outlook for Android

https://aka.ms/ghei36


file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

From:   Hanratty, Neil
Sent:   09 November 2020 14:49
To:     michael costas-michael
Cc:     
Subject:        RE: Standards and Ethics

Cllr Michael

I was at the meeting between Cllr Goodway and Cllr McEvoy regarding the Fairwater Social Club.

Cllr Goodway explained that to move forward the Social Club would need to relinquish their lease.

He also said that the land would be developed by the HRA as part of the redevelopment of the adjacent Council owned 
property and that Cllr Thorne had indicated to him that she would be prepared to include a new community facility as 
part of the development.

I have copied in  as she was also present to confirm if her recollection is the same as mine.

Neil

From: michael costas-michael 
Sent: 09 November 2020 11:28
To: Hanratty, Neil <NHanratty@cardiff.gov.uk>
Subject: Standards and Ethics

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd, cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni.  
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file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

Neil,Further to our recent discussions.I have an up coming meeting of the above committee for a number of issues 
relating to posts placed  on Facebook and in leaflets as well as verbal comments by Neil McEvoy relating to the 
Fairwater Social and Athletic Club.

McEvoy has stated that the council has let the members down because he was promised a replacement club at a meeting 
with Coun Goodway,

I understand that you were at the meeting with 

Could you please confirm what was discussed and if Coun Goodway indeed offered a replacement club to McEvoy and 
on what precise terms.

Why would the Council offer a replacement club as the council were in fact owed both rent and rates ?

Would you please reply to myself and 

I need this to be provided as soon as possible.

Regards 

Michael 

 

 

Councillor Michael Michael

Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons 

Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment 

From:   
Sent:   09 November 2020 14:55
To:     Hanratty, Neil; michael costas-michael
Cc:     
Subject:        RE: Standards and Ethics

Councillor Michael,

 

I was indeed at the meeting and this is an accurate account of the conversation.

 

Kind regards,

 

 



file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

From: Hanratty, Neil <NHanratty@cardiff.gov.uk> 
Sent: 09 November 2020 14:49
To: michael costas-michael 
Cc: 
Subject: RE: Standards and Ethics

 

Cllr Michael

 

I was at the meeting between Cllr Goodway and Cllr McEvoy regarding the Fairwater Social Club.

 

Cllr Goodway explained that to move forward the Social Club would need to relinquish their lease.

 

He also said that the land would be developed by the HRA as part of the redevelopment of the adjacent Council owned 
property and that Cllr Thorne had indicated to him that she would be prepared to include a new community facility as 
part of the development.

 

I have copied in Eirian as she was also present to confirm if her recollection is the same as mine.

 

Neil

 

 

 

 

 

From: michael costas-michael  
Sent: 09 November 2020 11:28
To: Hanratty, Neil <NHanratty@cardiff.gov.uk <mailto:NHanratty@cardiff.gov.uk> >
Subject: Standards and Ethics

 

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd, cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni.  

 



file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

Neil,Further to our recent discussions.I have an up coming meeting of the above committee for a number of issues 
relating to posts placed  on Facebook and in leaflets as well as verbal comments by Neil McEvoy relating to the 
Fairwater Social and Athletic Club.

McEvoy has stated that the council has let the members down because he was promised a replacement club at a meeting 
with Coun Goodway,

I understand that you were at the meeting with Eirian Jones.

Could you please confirm what was discussed and if Coun Goodway indeed offered a replacement club to McEvoy and 
on what precise terms.

Why would the Council offer a replacement club as the council were in fact owed both rent and rates ?

Would you please reply to myself and 

I need this to be provided as soon as possible.

Regards 

Michael 

 

 

Councillor Michael Michael

Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons 

Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment 

From:   michael costas-michael 
Sent:   09 November 2020 17:08
To:     
Subject:        Fwd: Standards and Ethics

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd, cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni.       

 

Kumi.Please accept this new evidence.
Regards 
Michael 
Get Outlook for iOS <https://aka.ms/o0ukef> 
________________________________

From: 
Sent: Monday, November 9, 2020 4:28:30 PM
To: michael costas-michael 
Subject: RE: Standards and Ethics 
 



file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

Dear Michael,

 

I am well thank you despite these very odd times. I trust all is well with you also?

 

I can confirm that conversations and consideration was given for the Bulldog being a possible new home for the Social 
Club.

 

Regards,

 

 

 | Head of Property, Wales & Short Sea Ports | Associated British Ports

Queen Alexandra House | Cargo Road | Cardiff | CF10 4LY

 www.abports.co.uk <http://www.abports.co.uk/> 

 

From: michael costas-michael  
Sent: 09 November 2020 11:37
To: 
Subject: Standards and Ethics

 

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you 
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

________________________________

Helen.I hope you are keeping well and safe in these strange times .

I have a meeting of the above committee coming up for a range of complaints against Coun McEvoy.

One of my complaints is that McEvoy is giving misinformation and misleading people on what has happened to the 
Fairwater Social and Athletic Club.

McEvoy has put out a leaflet and posted on Facebook that in fact there were no plans for a land swop between the 
Bulldog and the Social club.

As you are aware we discussed the possibility on numerous occasions and the swop was a distinct possibility if the 
members chose to take that option.

It’s important to me that members of the social club received the correct information.



file:///Filestore1.cardiff.gov.uk/...aring%20Panel%20-%20CDC19%20010/Late%20Evidence/Emails%20from%20NH,%20EJ%20and%20HT.txt[09/12/20 12:20:39]

 

Would you please  be so kind as to send be an email simply stating that the swop was being discussed and was a 
possibility.

Sorry to rush you but I need this sometime today as I need to send it to the council’s lawyer dealing with this.

I have Coun Thorne as a witness as I discussed it with her on many occabut an email from yourself confirming this 
would help.

Regards 

Michael 

 

Councillor Michael Michael

Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons 

Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment 



From: michael costas-michael
To:
Subject: Fwd: Standards and ethics hearing.
Date: 09 November 2020 11:13:02

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take
care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd,
cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni. 

.P,ease submit this as more evidence.
Regards 
Michael 
Councillor Michael Michael
Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons
Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment

From: michael costas-michael <m.michael@hotmail.co.uk>
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 3:09:04 PM

Subject: Re: Standards and ethics hearing.

Thanks for this.My concerns are that by misleading residents he was bringing his and
the councils position into disrepute by informing residents of what he can actually deliver.
Regards
Michael

Get Outlook for iOS

From: 
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 3:05:32 PM
To: michael costas-michael <m.michael@hotmail.co.uk>
Subject: Re: Standards and ethics hearing.

Hello Michael

As you may know there were three village meetings held in Pentyrch to discuss the very
poor state of a dangerous road called Church Road. Two of the meetings were in February
and the third in March 2020. Myself,  were elected to
form a Working Group to organise future meetings and plan a campaign over Church Road.
Neil McEvoy attended all 3 of the meetings. My understanding is that he was invited to the
first of these meetings because he was someone who was apparently expressing support
for the Church Road campaign. However, it transpired his focus was clearly far more about
the LDP, why he opposed it and what could be done to stop any further housebuilding as
part of the LDP. 

Following Neil's focus on the LDP at the first meeting we were concerned that Neil was in
fact trying to use the meetings solely to gather support for his own campaign of stopping
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any further local Development Plan housebuilding rather than about Church Road. Our
concern was heightened when we saw a letter he was going to send to all residents saying
that the 21 February meeting (the 2nd of the 3 meetings) would be to discuss the LDP. I
attach copy of the letter for your information. We expressed our concern over this letter
to Neil. Prior to the March meeting the Working Group agreed that Natasha would write to
Neil to say we would be giving him an agenda slot to talk about what he could do to assist
in the Church Road campaign and that we were prepared to allow him time to talk about
his own LDP campaign but at the end of the meeting. This would be a separate agenda
item to Church Road. 

My personal opinion is that Neil was only interested in stopping any further expansion of
the development of the LDP and that he was using this as a way to help further his political
ambitions. Personally, I found it difficult to see how he could do anything in regard to the
LDP and that it was misleading to say the opposite.

Regards

From: michael costas-michael <m.michael@hotmail.co.uk>
Sent: 05 November 2020 12:34
To: 
Subject: Standards and ethics hearing.

My name is Councillor Michael Michael and I have a complaint outstanding against
Neil McEvoy that is going to the councils standards and ethics committee in early
December.
Part of my complaint is that McEvoy has been misinforming residents about what actions
he is telling them he will take to stop the LDP.
The LDP is a statutory plan that was passed by the council after a public enquiry by the
planning inspector and as such is the councils expansion plan for the city until added to or
change.
I have no problem wimp this anyone who disagrees with it.
I have a serious problem when a councillor goes around tell everyone that he will get rid of
it in phase 2 as there is no phase 2.
The LDP is a plan with no phases.
I believe that by doing this McEvoy is indulging in mass misinformation in order to be if it
himself from getting residents to vote for him in any upcoming elections and by doing this
he is bringing his position as a councillor into disrepute.

What he is now saying is that should he be elected as council leader (no chance)or as part
of any coalition his policy is that the council would have to vote to ask the Assembly to get
rid of the LDL.
That in my view is complete nonsense as it would place the council in a position where the
developers could sue and bankrupt the council.



It would help me if residents who were at that meeting in Pentyrch state gave me evidence
of what McEvoy actually said.
If you can help in any way I would be grateful.
Regards 
Michael 
07891562352.

Councillor Michael Michael
Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons
Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment



From: Michael, Michael (Cllr)
To:
Subject: Fwd:
Date: 09 November 2020 11:13:57
Attachments:

More evidence.
Regards 
Michael 
Councillor Michael Michael
Councillor for Trowbridge and St Mellons
Cabinet Member Clean Streets and Environment

From: 
Sent: Thursday, November 5, 2020 12:58:13 PM
To: Michael, Michael (Cllr) <Michael.Michael@cardiff.gov.uk>
Subject:

 EXTERNAL: This email originated from outside Cardiff Council, take
care when clicking links. 
 ALLANOL: Daw'r e-bost hwn o'r tu allan i Gyngor Caerdydd,
cymerwch ofal wrth glicio ar ddolenni. 

Dear Sir

Thank you for contacting me regarding my Facebook post in March time.

At the time, I was trying to raise awareness of the state of Church Road which had huge
pot holes in.

I contacted Neil McEvoy to help raise this awareness. He was happy to do so. He attended
three meetings. Two in the Lewis Arms and one in the Pentyrch hall.

I was concerned at the time as he focussed on the LDP .( I have enclosed the email
internally and one to Neil directly sharing these concerns )  He then sent out mail shots
regarding the meeting as his own LDP meeting on the back of the Church Road issue. He
even posted locally about HIM calling the meeting for the LDP - I have attached the screen
shots of his post  and he took photos of our members - who were only there regarding the
meeting about Church Road . He also did a succession on videos at the time on the
subject. 

Myself,  ( Pentych neighbourhood watch) and  organised
these meetings .

Neil gave the impression to me and others in attendance he could stop the subsequent
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phases of the Llantrisant Road development. He wasn’t really interested in the Church
Road issue but rather saying that the bigger was due to the LDP. 

The impression I was given was this could be achieved and the LDP scrapped by having
his own councillors representing his party who would then become the majority and vote
against the further development phases in the Senedd. He said an act could be envoked to
stop any further development . He also asked me if I would be interested in becoming one
of these councillors in my ward,  and if I would like to attend his launch party in the
Hilton. I declined the offer. 

I am happy for you to share my recollection. 
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